
 

November 3, 2023 
 
Priority Development and Advocacy Committee 
c/o Dayton Development Coalition 
40 North Main Street, Suite 900 
Dayton, OH  45423 
 
Re: City of Union Water Tower 
 
Dear Priority Development and Advocacy Committee: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to express support for funding of a proposed water tower in the City of Union. 
The water tower is needed to support water reliability and create redundancy within the Union Industrial 
Air Park, directly adjacent to the Dayton International Airport. The City of Union has been proactive in 
their approach to improving infrastructure in the industrial park to address growth, support jobs and 
ensure continuous and efficient services for all in the area. These actions have provided significant 
economic benefits by making development more attractive and competitive in the Montgomery County 
area, resulting in the potential for an increased local tax base and job opportunities for our residents.  
 
To date, the City of Union has created approximately 6,000+ Montgomery County jobs in the Union 
Industrial Air Park while investing approximately $40 Million in infrastructure improvements. We 
encourage your consideration for support and funding opportunities of the proposed water tower to 
enhance infrastructure features for the region. These will aid in recruitment and assist in competing for 
companies to locate in the area. Infrastructure projects, such as this, strengthen developmental 
capabilities and economic positions of businesses in the region. This project is essential for the 
continued growth of job creation and overall economic development, and we strongly support the needed 
water tower that will benefit our region. 
 
Any questions or concerns, please contact me at 937-475-8093 or abyers@dacc.org. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Amanda Byers 
Director, Talent & Policy 
Dayton Area Chamber of Commerce 
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November 3, 2023 
 
Priority Development and Advocacy Committee 
c/o Dayton Development Coalition 
1401 S. Main St., Suite 200 
Dayton, OH 45409 
 
Re: City of Union Water Tower 
 
Dear Priority Development and Advocacy Committee: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to express support for funding of a proposed water tower in the City of Union. 
The water tower is needed to support water reliability and create redundancy within the Union Industrial 
Air Park, directly adjacent to the Dayton International Airport. The City of Union has been proactive in 
their approach to improving infrastructure in the industrial park to address growth, support jobs and 
ensure continuous and efficient services for all in the area. These actions have provided significant 
economic benefits by making development more attractive and competitive in the Montgomery County 
area, resulting in the potential for an increased local tax base and job opportunities for our residents.  
 
To date, the City of Union has created approximately 6,000+ Montgomery County jobs in the Union 
Industrial Air Park while investing approximately $40 Million in infrastructure improvements. We 
encourage your consideration for support and funding opportunities of the proposed water tower to 
enhance infrastructure features for the region. These will aid in recruitment and assist in competing for 
companies to locate in the area. Infrastructure projects, such as this, strengthen developmental capabilities 
and economic positions of businesses in the region. This project is essential for the continued growth of 
job creation and overall economic development, and we strongly support the needed water tower that will 
benefit our region.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Crystal L. Corbin, Executive Director 
Montgomery County Transportation Improvement District   
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